
 

 

SHEPHERD OF THE HILLS  

  March 31st, 2024    8:00 and 10:00am  

              Easter Sunday                          
     
           

Prelude    
     
Words of Welcome & Announcements 
 
Call to Worship  Christ the Lord is Risen Today (Kristina Langlois)             Celebration Choir 
 
Easter Proclamation of Light 
 
Gathering Hymn                   Jesus Christ is Risen Today                                                       ELW 365 
 
Passing of the Peace 
 
Hymn of Praise  This is the Feast 
 
Prayer of the Day 
 
Children’s Message 
 
Scripture Reading  1 Corinthians 15: 1-11 
 
Gospel Acclamation 
 
Gospel   Mark 16: 1-8 
 
Message                      Pastor Renee Patterson 
  
Hymn of the Day  Christ is Alive, Let Christians Sing! (Verses 1, 3 & 5)                ELW 389 
 
Apostles’ Creed 
 
Prayers of the People 
 
Giving of Our Tithes & Offerings In The Fair Morning (Evelyn Larter)            Celebration Choir 
 
Offering Prayer 
   
Service of Holy Communion 
 
The Lord’s Prayer                                                                                                                                ELW s145 
 
Lamb of God             ELW s146 
 
Communion Hymns             Now All The Green Blade Rises                   ELW 379 
    Thine is the Glory                                           ELW 376
       
Communion Blessing  & Prayer 
  
Benediction 
 
Sending Hymn  Now All The Vault of Heaven Resounds (Verses 1, 3 &4)              ELW 367 
 
Postlude   Fanfare (William Mathias) 
                           



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Guest Musicians Today: Special thanks to our guest musicians for Easter worship today. 
Our brass quintet is Nate Blinn, Cory Springhorn, Harlie Lane, Sarah Anderson and Braden 
Koepp. Joining the choir is tenor Brian Lensch, Linda Lach on piccolo and Cullen Koepp on 
percussion. Thank you for sharing your gifts with us! 

 Wednesday Bible Study:  Weekly on Wednesdays at 1pm or 7pm in Room 238. Please join 
us! 

 Coffee and Bagels:  Join Pastor Brice for our next coffee and bagel, TOMORROW, Monday, 
April 1st from 10 to 11:30am at Caribou Coffee, 3354 Rice St, Little Canada, MN 55126.   

 Ralph Reeder Annual March Foodshare Event Feb 26-April 6: Did you know that food  
      assistance benefits do not include personal care/hygiene or paper products? Ralph  
      Reeder can provide these items to food shelf users if there are adequate supplies on     
      hand.  During the annual March campaign, the food shelf is asking for: 
 
 
 
 
 
        Bring your donated items to the church and they will be taken to the food shelf. The  
       annual March Foodshare event runs from February 26 through April 6. During this time,  
       a portion of the pounds and dollars collected will be matched.  Cash donations are also  
       appreciated.  
 
 Service Project at 21 Roots Farm: 21 Roots Farm is located on a 21 acre farm in Grant 

Township.  It is home to goats, alpacas, donkeys, cows, chickens, barn cats and a pig along 
with an apple orchard and gardens.  They  provide agricultural activities for youth and 
adults with developmental disabilities. Join us Saturday, May 4th from 9AM-1PM as we 
get the farm ready for summer. We will have a variety of projects for a variety of inter-
ests!  Some projects could include garden prep/planting, brush clean up, painting and 
some cleaning. Wear comfortable clothes that you do not mind getting dirty. Please RSVP 
by emailing the at 21rootsfarm@gmail.com so we can plan accordingly. The farm is locat-
ed at 10361 110th St. N. Grant, MN  55082. We hope to see you then!  

 
 April Song of Shepherd!: Joe Trucano, who served as Shepherd’s Director of Worship and 

Music, will present an organ recital on Thursday, April 11th at 6:30pm. Free and open to 
ALL! 
 

 Welcome Center Volunteer Team:  We are considering re-instating a weekly volunteer  
position and team to staff our Welcome Center!  If you are interested in doing this regular-
ly, please contact Pastor Brice pastorbrice@shepherdshoreview.org .  It would be ideal to 
set up a new “group” (like we have for other weekly service positions) and we need to 
gauge interest and commitment.  Thank you in advance! 
 
 
 

•       hygiene products such as deodorant 
•  toothpaste and toothbrushes 
•  shampoo and conditioner 
•  skin care lotions and body wash 

• feminine hygiene products  
• toilet paper 
• baby items such as wipes, diapers, lotions    

and baby shampoo.  

https://www.shepherdshoreview.org/adult-faith-formation.html
mailto:pastorbrice@shepherdshoreview.org


 

 

How Can You Support 
Shepherd  

Financially? 
• Online Giving  sohsv.org      

�• Stocks    
• Offertory Envelopes    
• Endowment Fund    QR code for SOHSV.org  

Giving Page 
QR code to give via  

credit card now  

  Sabbatical Project: Did you know that part of Pastor Renee’s sabbatical grant includes 
YOU? An artist has been commissioned to create some pieces about how we are woven 
together. These beautiful art wall hangings will be created over the summer and blessed in 
a worship service upon Pastor Renee’s return. But we need your help! We are hoping for 
you to write about how you are connected to Shepherd and woven into our community 
story on special pieces of paper that will be included in the art pieces. These paper tiles 
will be available during our Gathering Donut Time on Sundays and for you to grab in the 
office. We are hoping to have a bunch to work with! They need to be all turned in by Sun-
day May 12. Contact Pastor Renee if you have questions.  

 
 Fill –A- Truck: On Sunday, April 28th, from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM, at the White Bear Town-

ship Cub Foods on Highway 96, we will again work to fill the truck with food items for the 
Ralph Reeder Food Shelf. A list of the requested food items will be available a few weeks 
before the event and in the bulletin the day of the event. Please consider participating in 
this event. Donate your time, money and/or purchased food. We need assistance at Cub 
Foods and also at Ralph Reeder to help unload the truck at approximately 12:30-1:00 PM 
on Sunday. A sign-up sheet will be available in the narthex. Please see Sister  

      Tashina with questions. 
 
 Holy Hammers 2024 Build: This year’s build is finishing up a duplex in Roseville (3094 Vic-

toria). Build starts April 15th and runs through mid June. Our focus days are April 29-30 
and May 16-17 but any open day is available if these days don’t work for you. To sign up, 
visit https://tchabitat.volunteerhub.com/vv2/lp/holyhammers  Reach out to Pete Evanson 
with questions. 

 
 VBS/Music & Worship Camp/ Youth Camp — Registration is open: 

VBS: June 24-27 for 3 years old– 5th grade meets 9 to noon 
Music & Worship Camp: June 24-27 for  K-5th grade meets 1 to 4pm 
Youth Camp: June 24-28 for 6th –12th grade meets 8:30am to 5pm 
 
Find more information and registration on our website (sohsv.org) and select the 
“Children’s Ministry” page under the Ministries tab  or click HERE  (VBS Music 
camp)  or HERE (Youth Camp) 

https://tchabitat.volunteerhub.com/vv2/lp/holyhammers
https://shepherdshoreview.simplechurchcrm.com/external/form/e0b4a73b-fc01-4700-9c6b-9ed43f4f9e67
https://shepherdshoreview.simplechurchcrm.com/external/form/a60e981a-72d2-4cb3-8af8-c646fee6761a


 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION   MAIN OFFICE 651.483.5419 
Senior Pastor        PHONE                                      EMAIL ADDRESS 
     Renee Patterson   651.288.2253                 pastorrenee@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Associate Pastor   
     Brice Bloxham     651.288.2264                  pastorbrice@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Deacon 
     Sister Tashina Good      651.288.2261                 sistertashina@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Director of Music & Worship 
     Shaun Halland      651-288-2254                 music@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Director of Preschool                                                                          
     Jilene Ylonen   651.483.6885                  preschool@shepherdshoreview.org 
                

Director of Operations  
     Allyson Thiele   651.288.2255                 operations@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Office Administrator 
     Sigrid Nord      651-288-2252                 office@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Digital Worship Tech 
     Lydia Hahn 
 

Custodians 
     Linh Nguyen,  Dan Mitzuk, & Baeza Tensaie 
 

Governing Board                                                                                governingboard@shepherdshoreview.org 
 

Gathering/Donut Time 

Gathering Time takes place in Shepherd’s Hall. Come 
from 9 to 10 every Sunday morning  to meet & greet 
and learn about the different groups that we have here 
at Shepherd of the Hills.  Donuts and coffee will be pro-
vided.   
            March 31st: No Donuts (Easter) 
            April 7th: Property Committee 
  

PrayGround 
The space on the left side of the Sanctuary is open to 
families with young children.  A small table and chairs, 
toys and activities are provided to help keep our 
littlest ones occupied. Parents are invited to sit with 
their children in the PrayGround. 
 

Busy Bags will also be available in the PrayGround for 
children to borrow during services.  

SHEPHERD OF THE  HILLS  
LUTHERAN CHURCH (ELCA) 

3920 North Victoria Street  Shoreview, 
MN  55126   651.483.5419   

staff@shepherdshoreview.org      
sohsv.org 

Serving in worship today 

8am   

Ushers: Steve Klietz 
Dave Noyed 

Communion: Kathy Esboldt 
Marge Salstrom 
Peggy Weaver 

Reader: Allan Hetland 

Sound Board:                Sonya Glaser 

10am   

Ushers: Chriss Latterell 
Gary Ackert 
Barry Peters 

Communion: Sherry Christensen 
Sally Peters 
Mary Weiske 

Reader: Dave Nord 

Sound Board:                Steve LaSalle 

mailto:pastorrenee@shepherdshoreview.org
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